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COMMUNICATION
From lerke@vauahan.ca COUNCIL - June 22, 2021
: @vaughan.
To: Adelina Bellisario CW - Report No. 32, Item 9
Subject: FW: [External] Item 4 (9) ROPA 7
Date: June-21-21 9:03:15 AM
-----Original Message-----

From: Louisa Santoro

Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 6:28 AM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Item 4 (9) ROPA 7

Dear Chair and Committee Members;

With regard to item 4 (9): Response to York Region’s Request for Comments on Regional Official Plan Amendment
7. please seriously consider the ramifications detailed by Planning Staff at the City of Vaughan and at the City of
Markham as well as the precedent that this decision will have for similar area in York Region and beyond.

I ENCOURAGE YOU:

- to reconsider and withdraw recommendations made at the Committee of the Whole Meeting June 8. 2021 Item 6
(9) and ENDORSE THE STAFF REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS AS ORIGINALLY PRESENTED: and,

-NOT TO SUPPORT the proposed ROPA 7 application.

Greenbelt fingers were not intended to be parks, they are part of York Region’s Regional Greenland System. They
are intended to protect the watersheds and provide naturalized areas, corridors and habitat connectivity to support
biodiversity. I urge you not to compromise on this matter.

Map 2 of ROPA 2 clearly shows these lands as part of the Regional Greenbelt System. The Block 41 lands have
already received special treatment through endorsement of an MZO. active urban park and recreational uses have
and were never intended to be a use permitted on the Regional Greenbelt System.

DO NOT SUPPORT THE ROPA 7 PRIVATE APPLICATION.

SINCERELY

Louisa Santoro Kleinburg Resident

Sent from my iPad



